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Pre season Newsletter  

Congratulations on choosing Russell Vale Junior Football Club as your club for 2012!! 

On behalf of the Committee, we would like to welcome you to the Club for players who may be wearing the emerald green and white for the first time and also to returning players in what will be a big year for the Cobras!! The last few years have been very successful both on and off the field for RVJFC. Our hard working Committee and parent helpers have delivered some wonderful initiatives during this time to make the soccer season an enjoyable one for players and parents alike and we are looking forward to continuing the trend this year!! 

A good Committee will only function effectively with the support and assistance of other parents helpers. This is where you as a parent can make a contribution and ensure a successful and enjoyable year for everyone involved in the Club. With that in mind, feedback we have received over the years has been a lack of training and communication in duties that need to be undertaken on game day. The Committee has taken this on board and have organised Team Information Sessions on the following days: 

Under 11s to Under 18’s Coach/ Manager/Parent Information session- Saturday 3rd March 2012. 

Under 6s to Under 10’s Coach/ Manager/ Parent Information session- Saturday 10 March 2012. 

Session will cover Player/ Parent codes of conduct plus responsibilities and duties of canteen, ground duty, ground marshall etc. Times for each Team will be sent out at conclusion of registration (after 11th February) and each Team/ Age group will be allocated 30MINS. 

ATTENDANCE AT THESE SESSIONS WILL BE VITAL TO ENSURING THE SMOOTH RUNNING OF THE CLUB THIS YEAR!!!
Other Club activities we have planned this year to mark on the calendar are as follows: 

RVJFC Barefoot Bowls Mk II at Woonona Bowling Club- Sunday March 25th 2012. 

Round 1 - April 13- 15th 2012 (Easter is April 6-9)
RVJFC Team Photos- Saturday 12th May 2012. Times will be allocated closer to the date. 
RVJFC Luke Kerr Under 8 Gala Day at Cawley Park- Sunday 6th May 2012
RVJFC Trivia Night at Woonona Bowling Club- Saturday 23rd June 2012.  
RVJFC Presentation Day- Sunday 21st October 2012. WBRSL Auditorium. 

In addition to these dates we also have our Monthly RVJFC Committee Meetings- (which are held on the 2nd Tuesday of each month).These meetings are held at WBRSL at 7pm and we ask that each Team has at least 1 representative in attendance. Details will be sent prior to Meetings and all details and other relevant club info can be found on our website at rvjfc.com.au 

Once again, congratulations on selecting RVJFC as your football club and we are all looking forward to an enjoyable year ahead for players, parent and supporters alike!! 
Michael Benn                Steve Smart 

RVJFC President           RVJFC Secretary

President – Michael Benn


Secretary –   Steve Smart 


Treasurer –David Hughes


A.B.N. - 44 236 154 847
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Email:   � HYPERLINK "mailto:president@rvjfc.com.au" ��president@rvjfc.com.au�  Phone:  0426 955 795


Email:   � HYPERLINK "mailto:secretary@rvjfc.com.au" ��secretary@rvjfc.com.au�  Phone:  0413 594 112


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:treasurer@rvjfc.com.au" �treasurer@rvjfc.com.au� 
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Please address all correspondence to The Secretary PO Box 2057, Woonona East NSW 2517





The Cobras
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